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Good Afternoon, its 01:00 pm. This is Radio Miraya News with Susan Dokolo.
The Headlines

· Regional leaders meet in Juba to discuss the current crisis
· Women call for more involvement in peace building

· Results of the Sudan School certificate exams will be released soon
Uganda’s Prime Minister Ruhakana Rugunda, President Uhuru Kenyatta of Kenya and Ethiopian Prime Minister Hailemariam Desalegn are meeting in Juba to discuss strategies of accelerating the peace process in South Sudan.

The meeting in Juba is being held behind closed doors and Radio Miraya understands that the leaders will issue a joint communique highlighting the outcomes of this summit later in the day.

The regional leaders are in Juba on the invitation of President Salva Kiir Mayardit.
Meanwhile, further constructive dialogue is expected from the framework agreement which was signed on Monday by the three3 SPLM factions in Arusha, Tanzania.
The agreement commits the government, the opposition and former detainees to the principles of internal democracy in relation to elections, succession and peaceful transfer of power. 

President Salva Kiir signed the agreement during the intra-party dialogue organized by Tanzania’s Chama Cha Mapinduzi party on Monday. 

The spokesperson of the government delegation at the dialogue, Paul Akol, explains the difference between the Arusha discussions and the IGAD mediated peace process.   

Akol: “The difference is that Addis Ababa, if you look at it from the structure and composition, is a multi-stakeholder talk where you have different stakeholders addressing the same problem with a national outlook. This country is at war because the SPLM is at war with itself. The problem started with the SPLM. So this is the difference here. We have gone to the root causes of the problem, analyzed them and tried to see a solution that is sustainable and long lasting. This process is separate from the Addis Ababa process, but they are mutually reinforcing.” 

In the exclusive interview with Radio Miraya, Akol also spoke of the future of the party and its members. 

Akol: “This is an attempt from the chairman of the SPLM to bring all SPLM leaders together, but at the same time, the option remains open. So if they so choose that they do not want to continue with the SPLM and they want to form their own parties, Dr Riek Machar is allowed to form his own political party, a registered party, provided that he denounces violence and it is a democratic party. The same applies to the former detainees. So all options are open and they will be chosen voluntarily, but our first choice is coming together as party leadership.”
The Community Empowerment for Progress Organization, CEPO has welcomed the framework agreement signed in Tanzania.  

Sworo Charles Elisha is here with more. 

Sworo’s Report: 

CEPO Executive Director Edmund Yakani says the signing of the framework agreement will pave a way for the peace process in Ethiopia. Yakani describes it as a ‘good move’ that will boost the peace dialogue. 

Yakani: “It is a good move that now the three factions of the SPLM are putting the SPLM house in order because as you know that is the house where the crisis started. All the country is now facing is an internal SPLM crisis. So now since they signed an MOU-memorandum of understanding to reunify as a party that is a positive move. I think that will also contribute in paving a better roadmap for the peace negotiations in Addis.”

Yakani is also urging the SPLM factions to resolve their party differences peacefully, without holding the people hostage to their differences. 

Yakani:“First, any political disagreement needs to be resolved non-violently. Let’s walk out of the violence and let’s not take the country hostage because of our political aspirations that have differed or have clashed. So whenever our political aspirations clash or differ we better sort it out non-violently. So I will urge SPLM different factions that sit down to stop the violence, stop the war first of all then go for political dialogue.”

The agreement spells out the preamble, principles, objectives and agenda that will be discussed in the intra-party dialogue.
 I am Sworo Charles Elisha for Radio Miraya News. 

Women Parliamentarians have been identified as a vital link in peacebuilding. 

A consultative workshop of women in Juba has asked the women legislators to use their links with women in government, civil society groups, non-governmental organizations and embassies to support the peace process.  

Mary Abar Deng, with the National Platform for Peace, explains the importance of women parliamentarians in peace building. 

Deng: “This is now the second meeting for the women. That is the way they have come out with the proposals that these grassroots women should be … with the parliamentarian women who are the leaders, who have the way to meet our leaders, as men for example. The president is not made by anybody, but for the parliamentarian women they will have a way out where they can meet the president to give the president the way forward which has come out from the women like this forum now.”

      
The women’s representative in the Central Equatoria State Legislative Assembly, Joy Keji Rufael, says women should play a collective role in bringing peace.  

Keji: “We need to make sure we can stand together as women to bring peace and to speak peace in the nation of South Sudan so that when we have peace we will be able to continue with our development. Actually this incident has brought us as all apart but we will make sure that we will stand together as women. You know, this incident has brought women to the consensus and the genesis of this problem is about leadership, but we want to make sure that before the end of this year we see peace in this nation of South Sudan.”

           

The forum was organized by the National Platform for Peace and the Sudanese Network for Democratic Elections, SuNDE, a collection of civil society groups. 

This news comes from Radio Miraya

Results of the 2014 National South Sudan School Certificate examinations will be released soon, the National Ministry of Education has confirmed.

Lul Ruwai, the Secretary General for examinations, says the National Ministry of Education is preparing to release the results in the few coming days.

Ruwai: “We are at the final stages and the control activities are moving on very well. We are in the stage of gathering the marks students got so that we put them in the form of results from the first student to the last. We can say the results will soon be announced.”  

Meanwhile, special arrangements have been put in place to support students who want to pursue secondary education in Sudan.

These arrangements are in response to an announcement by the Sudan Ministry of Education asking students intending to study in Sudan to produce certified primary leaving examination certificates.

Ruwai says a coordination office has been established in Juba to facilitate the certification of these certificates. 

Ruwai: “Arrangements are put in place to obtain these certificates from coordination offices, education departments.  For example, if you are from Upper Nile state or any state you should bring the certificate from the state and document it here in Juba and then go to the foreign ministry for registration and then the certificate can go anywhere.”   

Teachers in Jonglei State are continuing with a strike.  

The teachers laid down their tools on Tuesday, demanding payment of housing allowances accruing from January this year. 

The Information Secretary for the striking teachers committee, Yen Manyok, says they will stay away from classes until their concerns have been addressed. 

Manyok says they will be meeting with the chairperson of the workers union his morning to try and reach a resolution. 

Manyok: “In the morning, the workers union chairman will come to us. We don’t know what he will tell us but if the problem is not solved, if the needs are not fulfilled, we shall be on strike for some time. Ours is not an angry demonstration. It is just laying down of our tools and we remain in our houses.  We are demanding housing allowances from January to this month, but if they can provide 100% allowances from July this year, we may convene ourselves and abide by the rule.”

In regional news
The World Health Organization says serum made from the blood of recovered Ebola patients could be available within weeks in Liberia. 

Doctors will remove the red blood cells of the survivors in the hope that it contains antibodies that can fight the deadly disease. 

Dr Marie Paule Kieny, WHO assistant director general for health system and innovation, also says the British company Glaxo Smith Kline and the Government of Canada are also making progress on two experimental Ebola vaccines.

Kieny says clinical are underway on 250 volunteers and the vaccines are expected to be used in West Africa in early January.

The death toll from the Ebola outbreak in West Africa stands at more than 4,500 in Guinea, Liberia and Sierra Leone.
Here is Samuel Pawon with the latest local sports update

Pawon’s report: 
In the ongoing Division One basketball tournament in Juba, Malakeia Basketball Team won its match for the second time against Citizen’s Basketball Team by 74 – 68 points.

The match was played at Nimra Talata Basketball Stadium last evening.

And in soccer, Rhino FC beat Super Star 3-1 in Yambio’s Buduway Stadium in the second division football championship; while Bilfam FC and Green FCs ended their match in a 1 all draw.  
To end the news the once again the main stories. 

· Regional leaders meet in Juba to discuss the current crisis

· Women call for more involvement in peace building
· Results of the Sudan school certificate exams will be released soon
You have been listening to Radio Miraya News. I am Susan Dokolo. 
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